Hilperton Village Hall Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 28th August 2012
Hilperton Village Hall Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 31st July 2012

1. Those Present & Apologies:




Tessa Harding
– Chairperson
John Corfield 
– Secretary
Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward
Daniel Hall 
– Member 

Apologies from Julie Butcher
– Member





2. Acceptance of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 31st July were approved by those present and signed by Tessa Harding as a true record.

3. Discussion with Sonja Kotevska
Due to the absence of Julie Butcher it had been agreed to defer this item. However Tessa Harding explained that Sonja had given her some notes on three items that Sonja would have wanted to discuss. Tessa asked that these items were considered even if just to agree that they are items the committee judges appropriate to its business - see the following three items.

3.1 Could Gerald please show the volunteers how to change barrels please?
Gerald Butcher agreed to do this.

3.2 The footballers have asked about Club membership.
Although this would seem to be ‘Club Business’ the contract with the Footballers is an agenda item for the Hall Management Committee so those present agreed to await the outcome of the next Hall Management Committee meeting. John Corfield will report back.









Action: John Corfield

3.3 It would be sensible for perhaps Daniel Hall to liaise more closely with Sheila Sawyer with regards to bookings as there should be a ‘point of contact’ on the bar as well. This would also be sensible as Daniel updates the website.

The management and visibility of Hall bookings is also an agenda item for the Hall Management Committee so those present agreed to await the outcome of the next Hall Management Committee meeting. It was noted that this is a subject of some sensitivity and the Club Committee wishes the Hall Management Committee to lead on this item. John Corfield will report back.









Action: John Corfield

4. Financial matters:

John Corfield had written to Ros Huggins regarding the release of financial information and had received a request for definitive instructions as to whom the monthly financial information reports should be emailed for each committee and to whom queries relating to matters arising from or relating to the distribution of that information.”. John had confirmed to Ros that in all cases communication should be made with and via the Secretary.

Regarding a summary report of financial status and outlook, Ros Huggins had sent a text to John Corfield explaining that she was having problems with a computer virus. In her text, Ros had stated that the current book balance for the club stands at £893.92 and that the takings of £2610 over the past 11 days have improved the financial position of the Club.
5. Occupational Licence - Additional Hall Management Committee Signature
John Corfield explained that Sonja Kotevska had raised with the Hall Management Committee the need for two signatures but John had disputed it. After some discussion it was agreed that Ernie Clark would sign the licence but only to make progress on this item and not to confirm the need for two trustee signatures. John Corfield is actioned by the Hall Management Committee to liaise with Ernie for his signature.
6. Membership renewals:

This is all in hand for 1st September although some members had renewed already (there were 192 members during 2011- 2012). Copies of the new Club Rules have been printed and will be available to be handed out to each member as they renew. 
7. Website
It was agreed that it is preferable to cover the whole week for bookings but Daniel Hall and John Corfield will need to liaise with Sheila Sawyer. This item is noted under item 3.3 above.
8. Cellar Cooler
This is now sorted but the final cost is not known the Club. John Corfield will establish this from Ros Huggins.

(Post meeting note: The total cost was £2872.40 ‘all-in’)
9. AGM
It was agreed that the Club AGM will be held on 23rd October and that the posters to advertise this will be displayed from 23rd September. Daniel Hall and John Corfield will liaise over the design and content of the posters as one will need to include the opportunity for people to be nominated for vacant committee positions. The new rules contain the information relating to how the AGM will be approached and run. Bearing in mind that rule 9.5 states “The Secretary shall put up a list of all consenting nominations in the club not less than seven days prior to the AGM” the next committee meeting will be held on 16th October.







Action: Daniel Hall & John Corfield

10. New Visitors’ Book
Options will be researched by Daniel Hall









Action: Daniel Hall
11. Club Events:

This item will be held over until Julie Butcher is in attendance so will be added to a future agenda.









Action: John Corfield

12. Correspondence.

None
13. AOB.

13.1 Roger Hammons had asked about more books for the book sale that is located in the lounge. It was agreed that no action is needed for the present.
13.2 Daniel Hall said that he had been asked what the benefits are of being a Club member. It was agreed that as the Club offers a private bar, darts and snooker facilities then these are the benefits.
13.3 Daniel Hall had asked Pam Turner for information to assess the financial viability of the Hall as a charity. Whilst Pam had given a statement, Daniel had not received any detailed financial information. This was duly noted.
14. Date & time of next meeting and closure.
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 16th October at 8pmThe meeting closed at 9:20pm.
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